

## Ysgol Bae Baglan

Headteacher Mr R. Rees Senior Leadership Team Mr G. Williams, Mr S. Davies, Miss N. Williams Mrs K. Palmer, Mr A. Marchant, Mrs S. Rogers, Ms C. Prescott, Mrs K. Willment

> Seaway Parade, Port Talbot, SA12 7BL Tel: 01639 508540

4<sup>th</sup> June 2020

Dear Parents/Carers,

Yesterday, Kirsty Williams (Education Minister) announced that all schools in Wales are set to return on 29th June 2020. Some of the key points that the Minister has said are:

- All schools are to re-open from 29<sup>th</sup> June for a trial and transition period.
- All children will have the opportunity to "Check in, Catch Up, Prepare for summer and September"
- Pupils may need to be brought into schools in very small groups due to social distancing and it is anticipated that no school would have any more than a third of pupils in school at any one time.
- The plan is to extend the remaining term by one week so that means schools will be open for 4 weeks before the summer break, therefore ending on the 27<sup>th</sup> July.
- From 29<sup>th</sup> June the children of key or front line workers will attend their normal school.

We have already started the process of planning for re-opening of the school and the way in which it operates will be in line with government guidance which will be sent to schools next week. Our main priority will continue to be to ensure the safety and wellbeing of all pupils and staff. When we have received the guidance, I will inform you of the arrangements that we have in place.

Take care and thank ر	- C				II • • • •
I SVA CSTA SNA TNSNV I	VALLEAR VALLE	CONTINUE	CHAPART AHRIPA	T THACA CHO	IIANGING TIMAC
Take Cale allu Clalik '	<b>VUULIUI VUULI</b>	COHUHUEU		2 111535 1110	1151121112 1111153.

Yours faithfully

**Richard Rees** 

Headteacher